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From The Chair… 

Hello Neighbors! 

 

 It’s hard to believe that this year has flown by so quickly! This is my last 
letter as Chair, and I look forward to supporting the next Supervisor we choose 
for the position in January. Reflecting over the past year, I can say it has been a 
privilege to serve the community as Chair of the Board of Supervisors! 

 

 As Chair, it falls to that person to explain things, good and bad, to the 
community. That means I must tell you that a tax increase was voted through for 
2023. On December 20, 2022, the Board of Supervisors, in a vote of 3 to 2, voted in 
favor of passing a .5 mil increase of the township tax. While this represents a 40% 
increase, it is a much smaller increase in actual dollars than our school tax, but it 
is still an increase. I have included estimates on page 3 to provide an idea of how 
much this could mean to some communities in the township, but I have also 
included a link to the County website where you can enter your address to see 
what your own assessed rate is.  On average, township-wide, the increase will 
amount to around $125 more per property, but, again, the specific increased 
depends on the assessed value of your home. Take that assessed rate, multiply it 
by 0.00175 to calculate how much you will owe in township taxes. This 
information will be located on our website, and there will be a letter coming from 
the Township Manager to explain it as well (look for that in late January).  

 

 Why was this tax increased? The township is experiencing the same 
inflationary problems all of us are experiencing in our own households. In 
addition to inflation, townships must provide services (which are more 
expensive to implement due to supply chain shortages and inflation), emergency 
services (WEGO, Fire, Ambulance) and we have several large, expensive projects 
that must be done. Looking at the budget, our fine police department accounts 
for fully 60% of our entire budget each year. We will NOT defund our police. We 
did not choose to breech the Hershey’s Mill Dam or the Milltown Dam and 
restore them to their pre-manmade dam state (this was a DEP and Army Corps 
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TOWNSHIP DIRECTORY 
East Goshen Township Building 

1580 Paoli Pike 
West Chester, PA 19380 

 

Office Hours 
Monday through Friday 

8 am to 5 pm 
610-692-7171 

Fax: 610-692-8950 

 
Township Manager 

Derek Davis 
ddavis@eastgoshen.org 

 
MEETINGS 

East Goshen Township meetings are  
advertised in the Daily Local News 

 
Agendas and Minutes are available on 

our website: www.eastgoshen.org 

 
All Township meetings and                   

workshops with the exception of 
Board of Supervisors executive                   
sessions are open to the public. 

of Engineers requirement). There are 6 township owned ponds 
that are dying and need to be rehabilitated, none of which were 
on a schedule to be rehabbed until recent years. They will cost 
several hundred thousand dollars for each pond, even doing 
much of that work “in-house” with township Public Works 
leading the efforts. 

 

 Additionally, the township has taken out loans (referred to as 
“bonds” in government) which are coming due. When the Board 
of Supervisors took out the $10 Million dollar loan for the Paoli 
Pike Trail, the Hershey’s Mill Dam, the Milltown Dam, and the 
Westtown Way Sewer Treatment Plant upgrades in 2017, they did 
not know that costs would surpass the amount of the loan for the 
combined projects.  When the Board borrowed money in 2003 to 
acquire 220 acres of open space (Applebrook), they implemented 
the 1.25 mil tax we have now. That was smart because they 
planned for the repayment of the loan at the time they received 
the loan. Taxes were not increased in 2017 when the township 
borrowed the $10 million, which would have put us in a 
completely different situation today.  The loan has come due, we 
must start paying it back.  

 

 As a township, we have been utilizing grant monies for many 
projects. Grants come with strings attached, in the form of “use 
by” deadlines, “match” requirements, and other more stringent 
rules. This grant money is a significant reason why we have not 
had to raise the township tax since it was implemented.  Due to 
the exhaustive efforts of our vigilant staff, our township has been 
the recipient of millions of dollars in grants over the past two 
decades, and this is what has saved past Boards from raising 
taxes until now. While the current Board was divided on 
implementing an increase this year or waiting until next year, we 
all understand that “kicking the can down the road” to another 
Board is exactly what has been done in the past, and that cannot 

David Shuey 
dshuey@eastgoshen.org 

Michael Lynch 

mlynch@eastgoshen.org 

John Hertzog, Vice Chair 
jhertzog@eastgoshen.org 

Michele Truitt, Chair 

mtruitt@eastgoshen.org 
Cody Bright  

cbright@eastgoshen.org 
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happen any longer.  

 On a positive note, the Hershey’s Mill Dam Park project is virtually complete! The last few items that need 
to be completed must wait until spring, which will allow us to see which plants or trees did not make it 
through their first winter and need to be replaced.  

 

 A few reminders to all: If ice or snow is predicted, please park in your driveways when possible so that salt 
trucks and snowplows have a clear path down your street. Also, the trash/recycling schedule is changing in 
2023-if you had pick up for trash and recycling Monday/Thursday, you are now Tuesday/Friday, and the 
reverse is correct. This will remain for the years 2023-2025. There are many volunteer opportunities in the 
township! If you are interested in serving on one of our Advisory Boards or Commissions, please look at the 
options on the website and get your application in to Derek Davis. 

 

 This is the time of year when many of us celebrate religious holidays-14 of them in December alone!  By 
the same token, many people do not. Embrace the differences that make our community unique, and respect 
one another, regardless of your beliefs. Whatever holiday you celebrated, I hope it was filled with family and 
friends, love, joy, and peace.  Happy New Year and Happy Festivus to the rest of us! 

 

Michele 

 

TAX INCREASE CHART BELOW FOR INFORMATIONAL & ESTIMATION PURPOSES 

ONLY PURPOSES ONLY.  

         

                                                                          Current                                                                                                                          

               EGT RE Tax         Assessed            Tax/year          Increase       Assessed             $ Incr/yr.                New 

Avg SFD                1.25       250,000               $312.50                  0.5              250,000               $125.00               $437.50  

Summit/Cider      1.25       75,000                 $93.75                    0.5               75,000                 $37.50                $131.25  

Williams Way       1.25       200,000               $250.00                   0.5             200,000               $100.00               $350.00  

Bow Tree               1.25       275,000               $343.75                   0.5             275,000                $137.50               $481.25  

Clocktower           1.25       375,000               $468.75                   0.5              375,000               $187.50               $656.25  

H Mill Villages     1.25       100,000               $125.00                   0.5             100,000                $50.00                 $175.00  

H Mill Villages     1.25       200,000               $250.00                   0.5             200,000                $100.00               $350.00 

 

*Residents can look up the exact assessed value of their property at the following Chester County link: 
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East Goshen Township 

Electronic Payment Program – Sewer/Trash Bill  
 

Optional Electronic Payment Program for utility bill: 
This program is offered as a complimentary service to our residents.  If enrolled in this electronic payment 
program, we will still mail the utility bill so you know how much it is, but it will indicate “STATEMENT ON-
LY”. Utility bills are mailed on/around January 15th, April 15th, July 15th, and October 15th and are due at 
the end of the following months. When enrolled, we will pull the quarterly utility bill amount, from the bank 
account provided, on February 20th, May 20th, Aug 20th, and November 20th (or the next business day if 
these are a weekend). 

 
To enroll in the electronic payment program, please complete the form found on our website at 
www.eastgoshen.org, select SERVICES, FORMS AND APPLICATIONS, ELECTRONIC PAYMENT AU-
THORIZATION FORM.  Include a voided check with the completed form when you send it to the Township 
Building, 1580 Paoli Pike, West Chester, PA  19380. Alternatively, we have a drop box at the front of the 
building where you can place the completed form and voided check any time of the day or night, no postage 
necessary.  
 

Sewer/Refuse Discount Program for LOW INCOME HOUSEHOLDS 

In addition to state and federal programs that offer financial assistance to senior citizens and those with low-

er incomes, East Goshen Township offers a 5% discount on utility bill to residents who meet certain criteria.  

To be eligible for this discount, a resident must provide proof of enrollment in one of the following programs, 

along with completing the East Goshen Township’s Discount Program form  by December 31, 2022: 

Senior Citizen Property Tax or Rent Rebate Act (file a PA1000 with the State) 
Pharmaceutical Assistance Contract or the Elderly Act (PACE) 
Federal Food Stamp Act of 1977, as amended through 2030 
Women’s, Infants and Children’s Nutrition Improvement Act 
Aid to Families with Dependent Children 
Public Assistance Law 
 
Residents already enrolled in this program must re-apply each year. The Discount Program Form is available 
by contacting Chris Boylan at the Township cboylan@eastgoshen.org or 610-692-7171. 
 
 

Sign up to receive NOTIFICATIONS 

East Goshen Township uses Constant Contact for non-emergency communications, such as 
when utility bills are mailed, upcoming meetings, park and recreation events and other no-
tices of general interest. Visit our website at www.eastgoshen.org. Select the blue button on 
the home page ENOTIFICATION. Choose your topics of interest and stay informed! 
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The property at 1010 Hershey Mill Road is currently going through a process known as Conditional Use 

(CU) which will include an upcoming hearing in front of the Board of Supervisors to determine the 

proposed use by a developer.  The CU is currently for a proposed subdivision of 13-15 (final design still not 

done) new single-family homes on the property, which totals over 15 acres. 

If there is any interest in this hearing, it will be in conjunction with the regularly scheduled board meeting 

on Tuesday, January 17th at 7:00 PM. 

If you cannot make it there will still be opportunity for public discussion in the first half of 2023 as the 

developer will still need to go through the land development process in front of the Planning Commission 

and Board of Supervisors after the Conditional Use process is completed.  
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Went Walkabout One Day 

Spied a convocation of eagles on a high ledge. 

Passed a gaggle of geese, a charm of magpies,  

a conspiracy of crows, a parliament of owls, 

and a cloud of bats just hanging around, 
 

which reminded me of a safari where I watched  

a streak of tigers flush a zeal of zebras  

while a cackle of hyenas warned a prickle  

of porcupines to slink in the shade. By the water 
 

A congregation of alligators shared a drink 

with a tower of giraffes and a coalition of cheetahs. 

All of which made me realize that humans, aka 

llamas in pajamas and walkie-talkie mamas, 
 

could actually learn a lot about community by, 

even occasionally, simply looking around.  
 

***All of these are colloquial names for different species      

(non-scientific, but descriptively fun!)  
 

Christi Marshall 

November, 2022 

1010 Hershey Mill Road Land Development –  

Conditional Use Hearing Set for January 17th 
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What's happening at WEGO Police Department  

New Hires 

WEGO PD recently hired three new part-time 
officers: Ofc. Robert Wheatcraft, Ofc. Jason Listmeier, 
and Ofc. Meghan Bevenour  

Re-Accreditation:  

On October 28, 2022, the Pennsylvania Law 
Enforcement Accreditation Commission voted to Re-
Accred the Westtown-East Goshen Regional Police 
Department.  Accepting the award for the third time 
is our Accreditation Manager Mary Lee with Chief 
Thomas E. Ruzinski, PLEAC Chairman, and Chief 
Scott Bohn, Executive Director of the Chief's 
Association.   

Donation Drives: 

This Fall, WEGO PD participated in six donation 
drives! Follow us on FB and IG to stay updated on 
our annual fundraisers. 

One Warm Coat: We 
collected gently used or 
new winter coats, scarves, 
gloves, and hats for adults 
and children in need to 
donate to One Warm Coat. 
Donations benefit Cradles 

to Crayons, Food Pantries, Homeless Shelters in the 
tri-county area, and the Veterans Hospital in 
Coatesville.  

Blue Beards for Charity: BBC was established by 
police officers in Chester County in 2020 to give back 
to the community by supporting the following 
charities:  

Unite for Her, The Sambuco 
Children’s Education Fund, A 
Child’s Light, and the Chester 
County Crime Victims Center. This 
year we will also be supporting the 
family of Officer Josh Micun who 
tragically passed away due to 
Covid in 2021. Officers donated money to grow a 
beard and community members were able to buy 
yard signs supporting the department with proceeds 
going to BBC. 

Toys for Tots: The Marines Toys For Tots campaign 
is a not-for-profit public charity 
with the primary goal of being 
able to distribute new 
unwrapped toys to less 
fortunate children at Christmas. 
You can find our donation box 
conveniently located in the 

lobby of our police station. 

911 BBQ: a fundraising event to raise money for the 
Crime Victims' Center of Chester County. 
Congratulations to the WEGO Team (pictured) for 
winning the coveted "People's Choice" award. 

Infant Supplies Drive: WEGO held a drive for 
infant supplies to donate to a local women and 
children’s inpatient treatment center 

Inaugural Josh Micun Cornhole Tournament: Teams 
registered for the cornhole tournament hosted by 
WEGO PD/ WEGO Police Association and all 
proceeds went to the Micun Family. Officer Josh 
Micun who tragically passed away due to Covid in 
2021, survived by his wife and children. Josh began 
his career with WEGO in 2015 and was chosen by his 
peers as Officer of the Year in 2019. 
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The East Goshen Township Futurist Committee is seeking additional committee members. The commit-
tee is focused on long-range strategic initiatives for the township that amplify the township's Mission of 
“Respecting the Past, Serving the Present, Preparing for the Future." 
Over the last three years, our way of life has endured much, and how people work and live has changed 
drastically. Working from home has become a new standard for many, changing what homeowners value 
in features and amenities in their homes and communities. More and more individuals are choosing to 
retire in place as affordability and housing markets continue to fluctuate. A focus on the future has never 
been more critical. 
 
I have spent most of my life in East Goshen Township; I was fortunate enough to grow up here – moving 
away a few times but always returning. I am lucky to live and raise my own family in the township I 
have called home for most of my life. My wife and I chose East Goshen as a place to put down our roots 
for all the wonderful reasons so many do. Access to award-winning parks, a strong sense of community, 
a tremendous public works department, excellent schools, access to major roadways and public transpor-
tation while retaining a suburban/rural environment, and so much more. It is no secret that East Goshen 
Township is one of the premier communities in Chester County and the Greater Philadelphia Area. 
 
The goal of the Futurist Committee is to preserve and enhance all the great things that make East Goshen 
what it is while also safeguarding the future to ensure it continues to attract new lifelong citizens and 
families. Please consider joining our committee, making your voice and ideas a part of East Goshen’s 
bright future. 
 
Jeff O’Donnell, Jr – Committee Member. 

 Futurist Committee Members Needed! 

The Women of WEGOPD 

WEGOPD currently has three women sworn in: Chief Brenda 
Bernot, Ofc. Valeria Arevalo, and Ofc. Meghan Bevenour. “The 
national average for sworn women police officers is 
approximately 13%, up from just 3% in the 1970s” (University 
of San Diego). We are grateful to have these women and hope 
to continue to grow that number! 

 

 

Officer Meghan Bevenour 

Officer Valeria Arevalo 

Chief Brenda Bernot 

WEGO PD Cont’d 



 

SUNDAY BREAKFASTS ARE BACK 

Some say our breakfasts are the best deal in town! For 10 bucks ($6 for kids) you can feast on eggs, 

pancakes, French toast, potatoes, and creamed chipped beef. Breakfast meats? Yeah, we got ‘em…bacon, 

scrapple, sausage. Fruit, donuts, pastry, coffee, teas, juices. All you care to eat, lovingly prepared by 

Goshen volunteers. 8AM until noon on the 4th Sunday of the month. 2023 dates are 1/22, 2/26, 3/26 and 

4/23. We are off for the summer, and resume in September. All proceeds benefit Goshen Fire Company.    
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Moving the barrel down the wire teaches control and 

accuracy 

These 2 firefighters are demonstrating prop-

er hoseline technique. One is on the nozzle 

and one is securing the hose.  

NEVER STOP TRAINING 

Monday evenings are for training…these photos from a recent “Master Streams” training show how a little 

friendly competition can make it fun. A barrel is suspended on a wire above the firefighters and teams of 

two will push the barrel toward each other to demonstrate precision in hose control.  
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ANNUAL FUND DRIVE 

Watch your mailbox at the end of the year for our mailer containing important information on how you 

can save money with a Goshen Fire/Ambulance annual subscription.  

What are the advantages of an annual subscription? 

As an annual subscriber, you won’t be responsible for any fees or copays not covered by your 

insurance. Many plans do not cover the entire cost of an ambulance transport, which can start at 

$1,100.00. 

 

There are 5 levels of service, so you can tailor a subscription to your family’s needs. 

 

You will be supporting your local fire company, which needs your support now more than ever. 

 

Questions? Email us at ambulancebilling@goshenfireco.org 

Our Fire, EMS and Fire Police divisions always welcome new volunteers; training and equipment is 
provided at no cost to you! Have a special skill you can share with us? We also need volunteers to help 
with marketing, administration, finance, fund raising and special events. Go to www.goshenfireco.org/
volunteer for information on how you can join us. Follow us on Facebook at Goshen Fire Company. 

mailto:ambulancebilling@goshenfireco.org
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Pre-storm Preparedness Checklist: 
 

 No on-street parking to allow efficient and safe plowing/salting 
 Clear snow from any fire hydrants on or new your property 
 Keep a safe distance from all plow trucks 
 Avoid all unnecessary travel 
 Have a 7-day supply of all medications 
 Have 1 gallon of water per person per day on hand 
 Have a 3 day supply of non-perishable food  
 Have baby supplies, diapers, formula etc. 
 Flashlights and batteries 
 Radio – battery operated 
 Blankets 
 Full tank of propane for grill 
 Have your gas tank filled 
 Have your pets inside; make sure they have 7- day supply of food 
 Have dry wood in a garage or covered for the fireplace or woodstove 

 
Mailbox Maintenance: 
 
1. Expensive/Ornate mailboxes should be removed with a basic mailbox for the win-

ter months 
2. Mailboxes should be located so the face of the box is 6 – 8 inches from the edge of 

the curb.  This is according to USPS guidelines. We suggest to put them as far as 15 
inches back from the road edge. 

3. Is your mailbox sturdy? Plastic mailboxes tend to become brittle from the sun’s UV 
rays.  Make sure the door on the mailbox is closed tightly.  If the door is missing or 
open the mailbox is sure to “fold” on impact of the snow. 

4. The East Goshen Township Board of Supervisors have passed a resolu-
tion that states the Township will reimburse a resident $25.00  for re-
placement or repair for a damaged mailbox, provided the resident has 
advised the Township of said damages within one week of the snow re-
moval operation. The Township does not repair any mailboxes. 

P a g e  1 1  

Winter Weather and Snow Removal 



1. We put a layer of brine on the road before the 
snow event starts; this prevents snow from bonding 
to the pavement and creating ice. 
2. Then we put a layer of salt down on the roads 
when the snow event starts. 
3. Once the snow starts to accumulate the plows 
begin to make one pass in and out of every street 
until the snow stops. 
4. When the snow stops we begin to clear the 
streets by pushing the snow to the curb. 

5. When clearing your driveway do not deposit the snow into the roadway; this can 
cause hazardous conditions to other motorists. 

6. Cul-de-sacs and storm drains are the final areas to be cleaned up after a storm. 
 
 
 
Important Information on Snow Removal: 
 
1. Do Not park on the street during a snow event. 
2. When shoveling your driveway leave the last six feet of your driveway un-shoveled 

until the plowing has ceased. This un-shoveled part will allow the snow being 
pushed by the plow to remain on the plow and not into your driveway. 

3. The Township does not plow residential driveways. 
4. If an ambulance has been called to an address in the Township we will help bring in 

the emergency vehicle. 
5. Please bear in mind; we cannot be everywhere at once. We will plow all roads in or-

der of traffic priority, the main roads then secondary roads. 
6. Our snow plow drivers are asked to take precautions to avoid striking mailboxes 

with their plows but snow can be extremely heavy and a cold brittle mail box can 
come down easily.  
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Snow Removal 



Investing For Our Future 

 

The East Goshen Municipal Authority (EGMA) is responsible for the management and disposal of effluent wastewater gen-
erated in East Goshen Township.  Approximately 30% of that wastewater is handled by our own plant, the Ridley Creek 
Sewage Treatment Plant, located near Towne Drive in the east end of the township.  The remainder is transferred by a series 
of pumping stations to the West Goshen Wastewater Treatment Plant on South Concord Road, operated by the West Goshen 
Sewer Authority.   

 

The EGMA, which is a legally separate entity from the Township, is responsible for financing the construction, 
expansion, monitoring, and upgrade of the Township’s sewage collection and treatment infrastructure.  Current-
ly, there are several construction projects which the EGMA is implementing. These include: 

 

Ridley Creek Sewer Treatment Plant (RCSTP) 

UV (ultraviolet) Disinfection System Replacement - Existing system replacement UV bulbs are not available 
since the installed proprietary system is no longer manufactured. The system was installed in 2010. An 
application has been submitted for a Local Share Account (LSA) grant; that grant would pay for the ma-
jority of the project construction cost. Construction is scheduled for 2023. 

Caustic Soda Project to improve worker safety and efficiency at the plant. – Caustic soda is currently added 
in the treatment process by workers carrying 50-pound bags of caustic soda and pouring directly into the 
treatment tanks. The new system will inject liquid caustic soda directly into the treatment tanks. The 
caustic soda storage tank and feed pumps are currently (Fall 2022) being installed at the RCSTP. 

Influent Flow Meter – This project is the replacement of the influent flow meter system at the RCSTP. The 
new meter pit has been constructed and a new meter is currently (Fall 2022) being installed. 

 

Hershey Mill Estates Trunk Sewer Replacement – this project is the replacement of approximately 2,700 linear 
feet of 8-inch sanitary sewer in the Hershey’s Mill Estates development. The existing sewer pipe has experienced 
settlement, collapse, clogging, back-up, and maintenance problems. Design and permitting for the project are 
complete. An application has been submitted for a LSA grant; that grant would pay for the majority of the pro-
ject construction cost. Construction is scheduled for 2023. 

 

Supplee Valley Sewer Pipe Lining – this project is the lining of the remaining asbestos sewers in the neighbor-
hood. Sewer pipe lining is a process used for the repair of cracked, leaking, backed-up, and damaged sewer 
lines. Using a no-dig trenchless process, sewer lining involves inserting new epoxy saturated pipe tubing into 
existing pipes, inflating the tubing, and curing it in-place. A portion of the Supplee Valley sewer pipe lining was 
completed in 2021; the remainder is expected to be completed in 2023. 

 

Any questions may be directed to members of the East Goshen Municipal Authority, which meets monthly on the second 
Monday of the month at 7:00p.m. in the Township Building. 
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Now that our mission has expanded beyond its 

original scope, it is our privilege to be working even 

harder to assist and inform our neighbors living in East 

Goshen Township. 

We have launched a Facebook and Instagram account 

on which we post suggestions several times each week 

for residents and visitors to live more sustainably. If 

you are a Facebook or Instagram user, we hope you 

will friend us! You can find us at East Goshen Esac. 

Our very first post was passed along and picked up on 

other pages, one of which has been liked over 300,000 

times! 

It is our practice to 

participate in as many 

East Goshen Township 

events as possible. Here 

are a few fun photos 

from events in October. 

Mark the date of 

Saturday, April 15th on your calendars for what we 

expect will be our second annual Sustainability Expo. 

This was so well received last year that West Goshen 

Township has approached us about offering a joint 

Expo this year. Stay tuned! We will need more space, 

so have reserved our EGT Park for that date. 

Are you considering solar panels? The Inflation 

Reduction Act (IRA), passed recently brings back 

federal tax credits for solar installations to 30%. They 

were set to expire at the end of 2023. With electricity 

and heating prices dramatically increasing, now is a 

great time to explore solar options. Many who have 

installed solar have eliminated several months worth 

of their total electric bill. In some cases, their total 

annual electricity bill has been wiped out! For more 

detailed information, go to: Federal Solar Tax Credit 

Resources Department of Energy.  

Finally, given the increased costs of services, materials 

and labor facing our Township, we have a few 

questions to ask of our residents in our capacity as 

advisers to the East Goshen Supervisors on 

environmental and sustainability issues. If you agree 

with any of these suggestions, not only will you be 

helping the environment, but reducing costs for our 

Township.  

1. At present recyclable items are picked up once a 

week, and trash is picked up twice a week. Many 

communities are moving towards a once a week 

schedule for trash pick up, thereby offsetting their 

communal carbon footprint by burning less fossil fuels 

with low mile per gallon trash vehicles on the roads 

less often. Residents can put out extra trash cans if 

needed, so this does not necessarily cut truck traffic in 

half, if the trash load remains the same. Some trucks 

may need to do a few extra trips each week, but most 

communities do find a substantial reduction in carbon 

emissions, along with reduced costs in vehicle 

maintenance and labor.  Is your household willing to 

consider once a week pick up for trash, as well as a 

weekly pick up for recyclables? 

EGT is committed to an aggressive recycling campaign, 
even though costs associated with recycling are 
increasing. Is your household willing to make a 
concerted effort to purchase less items in plastic 
packaging? To refuse single use plastic bags by 
bringing your own multi-use bags to shop? And 
finally, to consider a single use plastic bag ban for East 
Goshen, as West Goshen and West Chester Borough 
have already done? (Some retailers are already doing 
this.) 

Please let us have your thoughts and responses by 

writing us at sac@eastgoshen.org. 
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Check out our lineup of events for the New Year! Use our QR code or visit Malvern-library.org to sign up, today!  
 

Book Club- Every third Tuesday of the month at 9:30am 

Join us for our monthly book discussion. Stop by the library anytime to pickup your copy of the selected reading. 

 

Zoom Yoga- Every Monday at 7pm 

Join Molly Tierson for a gentle, wind down yoga session every evening. Please register online individually for each session. 

 

Malvern Poetry Circle- First Monday of the month at 2pm 

Poetry lovers who wish to read and discuss poetry aloud. 

 

Malvern Poetry Writing Group- Third Monday of the month at 2pm 

Poetry lovers who wish to begin learning how to write for themselves, as well as more experienced writers wishing to hone their 

craft, are equally welcome to join. 

 

Soup for the Soul- January 23rd at 1:30pm 

In this cooking demonstration you will learn two healthy and nutritious soup recipes to keep you warm on cold winter days. 

Butternut Squash and Minestrone soup will be highlighted in this demo. 

 

How to Find a Good Home Care Provider- January 28th at 1pm                                                                        

This presentation will teach attendees some of the key factors to look for when trying to find a home care provider. How to tell if 

a home care provider is good for you or your loved one and what you can expect from a home care provider.  

 

Beekeeping 101- February 27th (Time is To Be Determined)                                                                              

Join us in February for an intro level tutorial on how to start keeping your owns bees! Keep an eye out on our online calendar of 

events for the updated time of this presentation.  

 

Women’s History Presentation- March 28th (Time is to Be Determined)                                                        

Keep an eye out on our online calendar of events for an upcoming presentation on notable events in the course of women’s 

history. 

 

Children’s Programming: 

Join Ms. Megan for all or any of her weekly Storytime read-alouds! These are held Tuesday and Thursday mornings at 10:30.  

If you’re up for some arts and crafts, drop by for Craft Time on January 11th at 4pm. We’ll also have a short story and craft for 

older kids who love art, Art Historians Junior, January 19th at 1pm.  

 

Lego Club meets monthly for your young engineers, January 23rd at 4pm will be the next meeting date. Did you know we have a 

3D printer? It’s true! Tinker Time will be held on January 31st at 4pm. Design and print your very own 3D creation. 

https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9844611
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9593767
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/Malvern?cid=13412&t=g&d=0000-00-00&cal=13412&inc=0
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9887163
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9887118
https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9887134


On behalf of the Park Commission, thank you again 

for a wonderful year in our parks. We sit here in 

December, reflecting back on a year full of special 

events, programs and opportunities for so many 

people to make life long memories at our parks. 

Speaking of our parks, does anyone want to venture 

a guess as to how many visitors East Goshen 

Township and Applebrook Park get per year? In 

2018, we did a formal study and found that we had 

over 495,000 visits that year! Since COVID, park 

usage nationally has increased 25%, which means we 

most likely get 600,000 visits a year now! Why do we 

mention this now? We want you to applaud yourself 

for getting out into the parks, and encourage you to 

keep going! Explore a new activity! Come play bocce, 

pickleball or tennis. Utilize our fitness zone or give 

Essentrics a try. Or, simply scan through the 

remainder of this newsletter and earmark all that 

2023 has to offer in 

the park!  

T h i s  w a s  a n 

e x c e p t i o n a l l y 

fantastic fall in the 

park. The Chester 

County Art Walk in 

late September was a 

hit, with 65 artists and plenty of folks dotting a line 

from the park to the Township Building. Our 

“Parkapalooza” day of the Pumpkin and Food Truck 

Festival was the biggest day in 

EGT Park history, we had over 

4,000 people at the Pumpkin 

Festival and another 3,000 at 

the Food Truck Festival. We 

even saw some families leave 

the Pumpkin Festival at 1p, 

grab a blanket and sit by the 

Food Truck Festival until it 

started at 2:30p, they really 

made it a day in the park! 

Our 2nd annual Toddler 

Trick or Treat on the 

p l a y g r o u n d  h i t  a 

maximum of 150 kids and 

we had over 400 people on 

the playground, engaging 

with over 20 local businesses, organizations and 

community groups. On the park maintenance side of 

things, you may have 

noticed the footbridge near 

the basketball courts has 

been replaced. In just 

twenty-four hours our 

amazing Public Works 

Department had an 

alternative bridge and trail 

built! Just another example 

of the herculean work our 

folks do to ensure our 

parks are always in tip-top shape!  

As we turn the page to 

2023, we have a lot to 

look forward too. New 

dedicated pickleball 

courts will be constructed 

in place of the painted 

courts. We are thrilled to 

make this project a reality and will update you once we 

have the construction schedule. The bocce courts will 

be open and we will do demos on how to play when it 

gets warmer out.  Also, keep a look out for a few new 

and exciting destination bus trips too- more info to 

come in early spring! 

We hope you have a wonderful holiday season 

surrounded by family and friends. Hope to see you in 

the park soon. 

EGT Park and Recreation Commission 
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Park and Recreation Fall Review 
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We are looking to add two new bus trips for 2023 and we need your help 

with planning! Please use the link to take a quick survey to help finalize the 

trips. Trip info will be advertised early spring. 

 Spring 2023 – Private sail on Kalmar Nyckel    

 Fall 2023 – Dutch Apple Dinner Theatre (Matinee show) 

The RC motorsport industry has boomed in popularity in re-

cent years. Tracks and crawling course are starting to become 

popular, along with competitions. There are very few places to 

take your cars in Southeastern PA so East Goshen Parks and 

Recreation is looking into creating a fun location. After all this 

is a form of recreation for all ages! Become apart of the discus-

sion and take this quick survey so we can gauge if this is 

something our community wants.  

The East Goshen Parks 

and Recreation Depart-

ment is looking for feed-

back on our programs! 

Please take our Recreation 

Program Survey so we 

know how we can better 

serve our community.   

EAST GOSHEN  

PARKS AND RECREATION  

EVENTS/PROGRAMS 

Bus Trip Survey 

RC Car Survey 

Recreation Program Survey 

Parks and Recreation Input Needed 

As 2022 comes to and end and we are starting to plan for 2023, we could use East Goshen Resi-
dents Feedback! Please take a few minutes to answer our surveys to help us plan for future pro-
grams, events and trips.  If you have any suggestions for programs, trips or events please con-
tact our Recreation Program Coordinator, Jess Wilhelmy at jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org.  

https://forms.gle/YmPNQRqqVeMmJRwP9
https://forms.gle/vpHfeWpKRqc7zAyA7
https://forms.gle/GE6MXufxYkVKqWGs7
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Township Egg Hunt 

April 1 

East Goshen Park 

 

Spring Yard Sale 

April 15 

Township Building 

 

Toddler Trick or Treat 

June 2 

East Goshen Park 

 

Community Day 

June 24 

East Goshen Park 

 

Chester County Concert Band 

July 9 

East Goshen Park 

 

SE PA Teen Film Festival 

August 7 

Exton Movie Tavern 

 

Fall Yard Sale 

September 16 

Township Building 

 

 

 

Chester County Art Walk 

September 23 

East Goshen Park 

 

Food Truck Festival 

October 14 

East Goshen Park 

 

Pumpkin Festival 

October 14 

East Goshen Park 

 

Toddler Trick or Treat 

October 27 

East Goshen Park 

 

Holiday Celebration &  

Christmas Tree Lighting 

December 2 

East Goshen Park 

 

Reindeer Meet & Greet 

December 2 

 

 



Yoga, Zumba & Eccentrics 
Year round 
 
Senior Cards 
Year round 
 
Camp registration begins 
February 1st 
 
Youth Cubing Tournament 
February 17th 
 
DubC Flag Football 
Spring & Fall 
 
Healthy Kids Running 
Spring & Fall 
 
Great Valley Little League 
Spring & Fall 
 
Garden Clean Ups 
4th Friday, April—Nov 
 
Tall Sails Bust Trip 
Spring Date TBD 
 
Nature Warriors 
May—July 
 
Applebrook Golf (9a tee) 
May 8 
 
Spring NYC Day Trip 
May 13 
 
Beginner Lego Camp (AM) 
June 19—23 
 

Summer REC Camp 
June 26—July 28 
 
Applebrook Golf (1p shotgun) 
June 27 
 
LevelUp Baseball Tourneys 
July—October 
 
Intermediate Lego Camp 
July 10—14 
 
Rocketry Camp (AM) 
Aug 14—18 
 
Beginner Lego Camp (PM) 
Aug 14—18 
 
Dutch Apple Theatre Bus Trip 
Fall Date TBD  
 
Applebrook Golf (1p shotgun) 
Sept 19 
 
Neighbor-Neighbor Day 
Nov 18 
 
“Stuff Santa’s Sleigh”  donation drive 
Nov 1—Nov 28 
 
NYC Holiday Trip 
December 9 
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EGT Parks & Recreation, 2019-2022  

NRPA Gold Medal Finalist  

Full details at eastgoshenrec.com           

or email Jason to get involved!  

Jason Lang, Dept. Director 

 jlang@eastgoshen.org  
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We have a new process on how to reserve a pavilion and an updated permit application. We will 

begin accepting permits for 2023 on January 3. Click here for the new pavilion permit application. 

Please see below for the updated park pavilion permit information.  

Pavilion Rental Season - March 1 to December 31. Rentals can only be made for the current calendar 

year. 

Group Size: Groups larger than 25 are required to submit a permit. Any organized group no matter the 

size wanting to use the pavilion for a specific date must submit a permit to guarantee the pavilion. 

Pavilion Locations: Ira Hicks Pavilion is near the playground and the preferred pavilion for children’s 

birthday parties. Veterans Pavilion is near the football field and is better for privacy and ADA Bath-

room needs. Both pavilions have picnic tables, grills, electric, water access and are close to a bathroom 

facility. Grills are for charcoal only. No propane grills are permitted.  

Time: We offer two time slots (9:00am to 2:00pm or 3:00pm to Dusk) or renting it for the entire day. 

Your allotted time includes set up and clean up.  

Fee: Groups 25 or larger have the following fee 

Time Slot (9:00am to 2:00pm or 3:00pm to Dusk) 

$100 - East Goshen Township Resident 

$200 - Non- Resident or Organization/Business 

All Day (9:00am to Dusk) 

$200 -  East Goshen Township Resident 

$400 - Non- Resident or Organization/Business 

Payments: Checks only. Please make checks to East Goshen Township. 

Refunds: A refund will be given if you notify East Goshen Township Parks and Recreation by email 

the night prior to your rental.  

How to reserve a pavilion: We will hold your time and date for one week. After one week if we do not 

have your completed application and payment you are forfeiting your date and time slot.  

Other Facility Request: Tennis/ Pickle Ball Courts, Bocce Court, Basketball Court and Ball Fields re-

quire a separate permit and fees if you want to use it during your rental. 

Third Party Vendors: You may have moon bounces and other inflatables from a third party vendor. 

You need to provide copy of their Liability Insurance naming East Goshen as an Additional Insured. 

 

To check pavilion availability or if you have questions about pavilion permits please contact Jessica Wilhelmy 
at jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org or 610-692-7171 

mailto:jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org
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Program: Crafts after  school 
Age: 6 to 8 years old 
Time: 4:00pm-5:00pm 
Winter Session: Wednesday, January 18  
Valentine Session: Wednesday, February 8  
Spring Session: Wednesday, March 8 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Children will get to spend the afternoon 
unwinding from school by doing crafts. Each session will 
involve crafts based on the name.  
Fee:  $15 
Max Participants: 10 Minimum Participants: 4 
 
Program:  1/2 Day Crafting 
Easter Candy Session: Thursday, Apr il 6 
Spring Session: Fr iday, Apr il 21 
Memorial Day Session: Tuesday, May 16 
Time: 1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Children can spend the afternoon creating 
arts and crafts inspired by  the session name. 
Fee:  $35 
Max Participants: 10 
Minimum Participants: 4 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Program: Robotic Lego ½ Day 
Age: 8 to 12 
Session 1: Thursday, April 6 
Session 2: Monday, Apr il 10 
Session 3: Fr iday, Apr il 21 
Session 4: Tuesday, May 16 
Time: 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Do your  kids enjoy playing with Legos? 
Sign them up for our Robotics Lego program! Kids will 
learn how to build Legos that move. There is no experience 

needed. This is a great intro-
ductory for our summer 
Lego camps. 
Fee:  $35 
Max Participants: 10    
Minimum Participants: 4 
 

 

East Goshen Summer REC Camp 
 

Ages: 5 - 11 

Half Day Fee: $110; $120 for non-residents 

Full Day Fee: $210; $220 for non-residents 

 

                     Camp Themes & Field Trip  

(subject to change): 

 

Week 1— Sand and Surf 

 Trip: United Sports Training Center 

Week 2— The Great Outdoors 

      Trip: Lego Land 

Week 3— Summer Blockbuster 

 Trip: Movie Tavern Exton 

Week 4— Out of this World 

 Trip: Oasis Family Fun Center 

Week 5— East Goshen Carnival 

 Trip: Marsh Creek Swimming 

 

*All full day campers will go on a second weekly 

field trip to Marsh Creek Swimming  

For more details visit eastgoshenpa.myrec.com 

Registration begins February 1, 2023 at 6:00am 



ESSENTRICS® Aging Backwards  
Session A:  Thursdays, January 5 - February 16 
Session B:  Thursdays, February 23 - April 6 
Time: 5:30pm - 6:30pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: It is an age reversing, slow paced full 
body workout that will restore movement in your 
joints, flexibility in your muscles, relieve pain, stimulate 
your cells to increase energy, vibrancy and boost your 
immune system. This workout draws on the flowing 
movements of tai chi which create health and balance, 
the strengthening theories behind ballet which create 
long lean, flexible muscles and the healing principles of 
physiotherapy which create a pain free body. No matter 
your age or fitness level, this program is for you! 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 
Fee: $105 (each session) 
 
Gentle Yoga  
Date: Thursdays, January 5 – April 6 
Time: 4:00pm - 5:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Suitable for seniors, beginners, and 
students who have taken yoga before looking for a 
slower paced class. This slow paced class can help slow 
down the effects of the aging process by maintaining 
muscle softness and flexibility, keeping the mind alert 
and awake, encouraging relaxation and strengthening 
muscles and joints. Improve cardiovascular health, 
sleep, and balance encouraging the body, mind and 
spirit to remain healthy and strong. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 
Fee: $ 105 
 
Yoga Flow  
Date: Tuesdays, January 3 – April 4 
Time: 5:30pm - 6:45pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Experience gentle Yoga flows, which 
combines posture, breath, focus, and meditation. With 
this practice you will notice that not only your body 
changes, but you also become aware of a subtle change 
in your approach to life,  through persistently toning 

and  relaxing the body and stilling the mind, you begin 
to glimpse a state of inner peace which is your true 
nature. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 

Fee: $125 
 
Move Your Body. Still Your Mind. 
Date: Tuesdays, January 3 – April 4 
Time: 4:00pm - 5:00pm 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Rediscover your innate ability for 
effortless, organic, efficient, and graceful movement. In 
class you will be guided through a sequence of gentle 
stretches, full body movements, breathing and 
relaxation techniques, exploring your body from the 
inside. As you increase body awareness, improve 
flexibility, coordination, and balance, you can also find 
more comfort, harmony, and joy in other aspects of 
your life. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 

Fee: $105 
 
Reduce Inflammation & Pain w/ Castor Oils Pack 
Date: Wednesday, January 25, 2023 
Time:  5:30pm - 6:00pm   
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Do you suffer from arthritis, joint pain, 
inflammation, gout, digestive issues? 
The main benefit of castor oil packs is their ability to 
promote the healing of various parts of the body 
without having to ingest the oil. It is a simple technique 
that can reduce inflammation, improve blood and 
lymph circulation. Learn about the health benefits of 
castor oil, how to prepare the packs and when to use 
them. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 
Fee: $20 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FITNESS 
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Kids/ Teen Yoga for Stress & Anxiety  
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: “I am so stressed” is a common phrase 
heard daily from kids grade school to college as 
children deal with demanding schedules, pressure to 
excel, changing bodies, bullying and are bombarded 
with social media and technology. Signs of anxiety 
can include fatigue, muscle tension, sadness, 
restlessness, loss of interest, tiredness, feeling 
nervous, disturbance in sleep or appetite, excessive 
worry and depression. Yoga helps kids manage the 
stress & anxiety, develop healthy habits and 
emotional intelligence. In turn, this gives students more 
tools to lead healthy lifestyles as they move into 
adulthood. The sessions included breathing exercises, 
guided relaxation and yoga poses appropriate for 
children. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 
Fee: $ 15 
 
Kids Session:  
Age: 9 – 12  
Date: Wednesday, February 1, 2023 
Time: 4:00pm – 5:00pm 
  
Teen Session: 
Age: 13 – 17  
Date: Wednesday, February 8, 2023 
Time: 4:00pm – 5:00pm 
 
 
Introduction to ESSENTRICS® Aging Backwards. 
Date: Saturday, February 11, 2023   
Time: 10:00am - 11:00am 
Location: East Goshen Township Building 
Description: Learn about this age reversing, slow paced, 
full body workout that will restore movement in your 
joints, flexibility in your muscles, relieve pain, stimulate 
your cells to increase energy and vibrancy and boost 
your immune system. Created by Miranda Esmonde-
White, the New York Times best-selling author of Aging 
Backwards and host of the award-winning PBS special 
Aging Backwards, this workout draws on flowing 
movements of tai chi which create health and balance, 

the strengthening theories behind ballet which create 
long lean, flexible muscles and the healing principles of 
physiotherapy which create a pain free body. 
Instructor: Charo Evangelista 

Fee: $20 
 
Virtual Zumba® Toning with weights 
Session 1: Wednesdays, Jan. 11, 18, 25, Feb. 1, 8, 15, 22 
Session 2: Wednesdays, March 8, 15, 22, 29, April 5, 12, 
19 
Session 3: Wednesdays, May 3, 10, 17, 24, June 7, 14, 21 
Time:  6:00pm - 7:00pm   
Location: Virtual on zoom 
The fun Zumba music and dance steps but put extra 
emphasis on toning and sculpting to define those 
muscles! The challenge of adding resistance by using 
Zumba® Toning Sticks (or light weights), helps you 
focus on specific muscle groups, so you (and your 
muscles) stay engaged!  
The lightweight maraca-like Toning Sticks enhances 
sense of rhythm and coordination, while toning target 
zones, including arms, core and lower body.  
Instructor: Pamela Nelson 
Fee:$50 per session, single class $8 
 
Zumba Toning with weights, floor and core 
Session 1: Saturdays, Jan. 7, 14, 21, 28, Feb. 4, 11, 18 
Session 2: Saturdays, March 4, 11, 18, 25, April 1, 15, 22 
Session 3: Saturdays, May 6, 13, 20, 27, June 3, 10, 17 
Time: 9:00 -10:00am  
Location: Virtual on zoom 
Description: The fun Zumba music and dance steps but 
put extra emphasis on toning and sculpting to define 
those muscles! The challenge of adding resistance by 
using Zumba® Toning Sticks (or light weights), helps 
you focus on specific muscle groups, so you (and your 
muscles) stay engaged! The lightweight maraca-like 
Toning Sticks enhances sense of rhythm and 
coordination, while toning target zones, including arms, 
core and lower body.  
Instructor: Pamela Nelson 
Fee: $50 per session, single class $8 
 
 

FITNESS CONTINUED  
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Seniors Card Club 

Date: Every Fr iday of the month  

Time: 9:30am-12:00pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description: Come join us as we play your  favor ite 

card games and more. Pinochle, Canasta, Mexican Train 

are very popular. We are happy to teach you if you don’t 

know how to play. 

Fee: Free! 

  

Senior MahJongg  

Dates: 1st& 3rd  Thursday of the month, 

Time: 1:00pm-3:30pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description: Come join our  beginning Mahjongg 

group. No instruction provided. You can come with or 

without tiles! 

Fee: Free! 

Senior Rummikub 

Dates/Times:  1st and 3rd Thursday of the month 

Time: 1:00pm-3:30pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description:  If you play rummy, you’ll love 

rummikub….the fastest growing game for seniors! We’ll 

be happy to teach you if you don’t know how to play. 

Fee: Free! 
 
 
Senior Pinochle 

Dates/Times:  1st and 3rd Thursday of the month 

Time: 1:00pm-3:30pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description:  Come out to join our  Pinochle group. 

We play both single and double deck! 

Fee: Free! 

Adult/Senior 
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Bring One  

Take One Library 

 Is located in the lobby of the township building. The 
book selection  has been restocked courtesy of Sec-
ond Reading in the Parkway Shopping Center. 

This free library is open to adults in our township. 
Please do not drop off a large quantity of books. 

 We want to keep this as it is....bring one you've read 
and then take one from our selection you want to 
read. 

Happy Reading! 

Book Club 

Date: January 10, Second Tuesday of the month 

Time: 1:00pm 

Location: East Goshen Township Building 

Description: Our  Senior  group is putting 

together a book club for the second Tuesday of the 

month. The first book they will be reading is Every 

Day is  a Gift by Tammy Duckworth. If interested 

please contact Jess Wilhelmy 

jwilhelmy@eastgoshen.org for more info 
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A permanent medication collection box has been added to the East Goshen Township Building lobby. This convenient 
location is available to residents between the hours of 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 
p.m., Monday through Friday. This box is in addition to the one 
located at the Westtown - East Goshen Regional Police Station at 
1041 Wilmington Pike. 
 
Medication collection boxes offer residents the opportunity to safely 

and anonymously dispose of unwanted and expired drugs and 

medications.  

Accepted: 
 Prescription Medicines 
 Over-the-counter medications 
 
Not Accepted: 
 Illegal Drugs 
 Needles 
 Lotions or liquids 
 Inhalers 
 Aerosol cans 
 Thermometers 
 Hydrogen peroxide  

Medication Collection Box Available in Township Building 

Important Information 
The Local Animal Rescues can use some help!  
The Animal Rescues cannot thank you enough for your 
past support. 

Kitty Litter 
Washable Dog & Cat Toys 
Towels & Blankets  
Pillow Cases , Sheets 
Dog Beds 
Liquid Laundry Detergent 
Bleach & Cleaning Supplies 

 

State Roads:  
Boot Road, Greenhill Road, N. Chester Road, 
Strasburg Road, West Chester Pike and Paoli Pike. 
Any residents living on a state road that needs road 
repair or has trees down or pot holes may call PennDOT 
at 484-340-3200. 
 
Web Site: 
The answers to most questions about the Township can be 
found by visiting www.eastgoshen.org. In particular, the 
FAQ section, which can be found under the “About Us” tab, 
is a very useful resource for residents.  
 

 

Broken Water Main: 
Call Aqua Pennsylvania at  
610-525-1402, 24 hours a day 
 
Call Before You Dig: 
If you have to dig or excavate on 
your property, please remember to 
call before you dig.  
PA One Call: 1-800-242-1776  
 
Clogged or leaking sanitary sewer lines; sewage smell in 
the creek: 
Contact East Goshen Municipal Authority at 610-692-7171 
during regular business hours. During weekends or after 
hours on weekdays, call 911. 
 
U.S. Flag Disposal: 

   Any U.S. Flag that is torn or faded and needs to be   
disposed of properly can be dropped off at the 
Township for a proper retirement. A local VFW will 
conduct a proper flag retirement ceremony to dispose 
of it. 

http://www.eastgoshen.org


2023 Trash & Recycling Pick-Up Days 

Attention: Change in Trash Collection Dates Upcoming on January 1st! 

Please be advised that effective January 1, 2023, we will switch your trash collection days for the 

next three years. Residents currently on the Monday (trash & recycling) and Thursday (trash only) 

cycle will be moved to Tuesday (trash & recycling) and Friday (trash only), and vice versa.  

The switch is done to ensure fairness across the Township, as residents who have Monday & 

Thursday service receive fewer pick-up days than those on Tuesday & Friday, due to the trash 

holidays of Memorial Day, Labor Day, and Thanksgiving always falling on either a Monday or 

Thursdays.  

Please pass this information on to your neighbors as well! 
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2023 Trash Holiday Schedule  
 

May 29th—Memorial Day (Monday) 

July 4th—Independence Day (Tuesday) 

September 4th—Labor Day (Monday) 

November 23rd—Thanksgiving (Thursday) 

December 25th—Christmas (Monday) 

2023 Wednesday Yard Waste  

Collection Schedule 
 

January 11th, 18th, 25th     
February 1st , 8th, 15th, 22nd      
March 1st , 8th, 15th, 22nd , 29th           
April 5th, 12th , 19th, 26th     
May 3rd , 10th, 17th, 24th     
June 7th, 14th, 21st , 28th     
July 12th, 19th, 26th      
August 2nd , 9th, 16th, 23rd , 30th    
September 13th, 20th , 27th      
October 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th     
November 1st , 8th, 15th, 22nd , 29th    
December 6th, 13th, 20th  

2023 BULK TRASH 

Collection Schedule 
 

Thursday dates are for residents with  

Monday/Thursday collection  

Friday dates are for residents with  

Tuesday/Friday collection 

January 12th & 13th      
February Feb. 16th & 17th       
March 16th & 17th            
April Apr. 13th & 14th      
May 11th & 12th      
June 15th & 16th      
July 13th & 14th       
August 17th & 18th     
September 14th & 15th       
October 12th & 13th      
November 16th & 17th     
December 14th & 15th    
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Dates  of   Importance  
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JAN 2 
Office Closed 

 
JAN 3 

Board of Supervisors 
7:00PM 

 
JAN 4 

Planning Commission, 7:00PM 
  

JAN 5 
Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 

 
JAN 9 

Municipal Authority 7:00PM 
 

JAN 11 
Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  

 
JAN 12 

Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 
 

JAN 12 
Historical Commission, 7:00PM 

 
JAN 16 

Office Closed 
 

JAN 17 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
JAN 19 

Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 
 

JAN 23 
ESAC, 7:00PM 

 
FEB 1 

Planning Commission, 7:00PM 
  

FEB 2 
Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 

 
 

Feb 7 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
Feb 8 

Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  
 

FEB 8 
Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 

 
FEB 8 

Historical Commission, 7:00PM 
 

FEB 13 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
FEB 16 

Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 
 

FEB 20 
Office Closed 

 
FEB 21 

Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 
 

MAR 1 
Planning Commission, 7:00PM 

  
MAR 2 

Park & Rec. Commission, 7:00PM 
 

MAR 7 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
MAR 8 

Conservancy Board, 7:00PM  
 

MAR 8 
Pipeline Task Force, 6:30PM 

 
MAR 8 

Historical Commission, 7:00PM 
 
 
 

MAR 13 
Municipal Authority 7:00PM 

 
MAR 16 

Futurist Committee, 7:00PM 
 

MAR 21 
Board of Supervisors, 7:00PM 

 
MAR 27 

ESAC 7:00PM 

Public meeting days and times are 
subject to change.  

 
Please check the Township’s 

website for the latest information. 
 

 

https://eastgoshen.org/services/communication/east-goshen-alert/

